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good morning ladies and gentlemen it is                                         
a new week and I am glad to have you and                                        
I got a monitor it's giving me sound                                            
over here that Nathan will take care of                                         
it is Vacation Bible School at Taos                                             
First Baptist Church this week and so I                                         
have been instructed by my wife not to                                          
yell fanatically because there just over                                        
the door and there's a window not                                               
blocked and they're having Bible study                                          
over there but we're gonna have a great                                         
time                                                                            
this week and thanks for your prayers as                                        
we have Vacation Bible School right here                                        
at Taos Force Baptist Church and there's                                        
all the info on it you can even click to                                        
register we'll take a few of you I think                                        
we're the only church in maybe New                                              
Mexico having Vacation Bible School and                                         
we've got a nice little load of kids                                            
that we are sharing the true gospel with                                        
this week and I'm excited about that and                                        
I'm excited that you are here with us to                                        
take your biblical theological and                                              
worldview questions and let's see we                                            
have a question that comes in from mark                                         
in Katy I was thrilled to get this                                              
because when I knew mark as his pasture                                         
he was just a wee little lad and now                                            
he's grown up and asking theological                                            
questions and he asks about Catholicism                                         
and what is it about Catholicism that is                                        
wrong what an excellent question because                                        
it's just clear and plain and here let's                                        
speak to that I want to share four                                              
things about Catholicism that are wrong                                         
one and this is the major you wouldn't                                          
really have to go beyond this one but                                           
here's the the issue of a perpetual                                             
sacrifice that is taught by the Catholic                                        
Church that is if you want to look it up                                        
you couldn't you could call it the                                              
doctrine of perpetual sacrifice although                                        
probably that is a term that                                                    
evangelicals are gonna use a little more                                        
and so it's probably going to be a                                              
negative point of view if you want the                                          
Catholic point of view look up the                                              
doctrine of the mass now when Catholics                                         
say they're going to Mass                                                       
mass is not just another word for going                                         
to church mass is actually the perpetual                                        
sacrifice that is taking place what                                             
sacrifice is it it is the sacrifice of                                          
Jesus Christ once again and that is the                                         
the real issue at the Catholic Church                                           
they do believe that every day at the                                           



mass they sacrifice anew Jesus Christ                                           
remember the scripture tells us that he                                         
has been sacrificed once for all but                                            
they make a fresh sacrifice a clean                                             
sacrifice or clean oblation as the words                                        
that they've used from the book of                                              
Malachi I'm is applied but nonetheless                                          
they call it a clean oblation now what                                          
they do is sacrifice Jesus Christ then                                          
the Eucharist that is the body and the                                          
blood become for them they are excuse me                                        
the bread and the wine become for them                                          
literally the body and the blood of                                             
Jesus Christ that is that piece of bread                                        
is no longer a piece of bread it is does                                        
not represent it is the body of Christ                                          
that cup of wine is not wine it is the                                          
body of Christ for this reason you will                                         
never see a Catholic priest at the end                                          
of the mass disposing of putting into                                           
the trash the the the leftover from the                                         
what we would call the Lord's Supper                                            
others Calvinists might call the                                                
communion they'll never get rid of it                                           
because it's sacred it is the body and                                          
the blood of Jesus Christ is literally                                          
it is how do we know it is because they                                         
set a prayer and a bell rang during Mass                                        
and it became the body and blood of                                             
Jesus Christ then in the mass the                                               
parishioners come and they receive the                                          
body and blood of Jesus Christ within                                           
them and in receiving it they receive                                           
the effectual work of the body and blood                                        
of Jesus Christ this is Catholic                                                
doctrine therefore                                                              
a Catholic is very diligent if they                                             
understand Catholic doctrine at all                                             
they're very diligent about going to the                                        
mass and taking that piece of bread and                                         
that in that cup of wine or that sip of                                         
wine let me just say in the Catholic                                            
Church nothing else matters really you                                          
can do whatever it is you're gonna do                                           
out there you've got to get the body and                                        
blood of Jesus Christ within you now                                            
that is not biblical theology it is it's                                        
just totally uniquely Catholic theology                                         
really there are some things that come                                          
close but really Catholics are the only                                         
ones that hold to that kind of theology                                         
so how do you receive the power of the                                          
body of Jesus Christ and the blood of                                           
Jesus Christ you go down to the mass                                            
your priest gives it to you now that's                                          
problem number one it's a major problem                                         
it sets Catholicism separate from                                               
Christianity because that is not the                                            
Christian message that's the Catholic                                           
message now second thing that is wrong                                          
has to do with their Kingdom view and                                           
this relates even to that doctrine of                                           



Perpetual sacrifice the Catholic Church                                         
believes that it is the kingdom of God                                          
now Calvinists and evangelicals are also                                        
utterly confused about this but they got                                        
their idea from the Catholics and they                                          
strayed a little they strayed that far                                          
from the Catholics but they're messed up                                        
on this as well but the Catholics they                                          
understand the church is the kingdom                                            
does not represent the kingdom it is not                                        
you know some day how the kingdom is                                            
going to be it is the kingdom of God                                            
right now and Peter in their view was                                           
given the keys to the kingdom whatever                                          
Peter loses will be loosed and binds                                            
will be bound so Peter died but guess                                           
what in their view there has been a                                             
success a succession of bishops                                                 
took Peters place therefore today                                               
Francis in the Vatican in Rome he is                                            
considered the word that they would use                                         
is the Vicar of Christ now look up the                                          
word Vicar it means the one who stands                                          
in the place of Christ that is their                                            
belief is that the Pope is taking the                                           
place of Jesus Christ today this is why                                         
the Pope can speak ex cathedra and when                                         
he does it is as powerful as if Christ                                          
Himself spoke today because the Pope is                                         
the Vicar of Christ now put those two                                           
things together the church is the                                               
kingdom and it has the body and blood of                                        
Jesus Christ and whoever it decides to                                          
give the body and blood of Jesus Christ                                         
to those people have the effect of the                                          
body and blood of Jesus Christ those are                                        
the people that are saved so the                                                
Catholic Church believes and there are                                          
some Catholics that don't believe this                                          
but the Catholic Church believes that                                           
the Catholic Church alone can get you                                           
into heaven because they are the ones                                           
with the keys to the kingdom and                                                
ultimately it is the Pope that decides                                          
so there's a major flaw in the Catholic                                         
religion and I'll call it the Catholic                                          
religion again because it's not                                                 
Christianity Catholicism is not                                                 
Christianity Catholicism                                                        
is a a man-made religion that speaks an                                         
awful lot about Christ that would love                                          
Jesus and love Mary and love Peter and                                          
read the Bible but it is not a Christian                                        
religion now a third issue with them and                                        
again all of these really kind of tie                                           
together but a third issue is their                                             
belief that tradition the tradition of                                          
the church the teachings of the church                                          
stand alongside and are equal to the                                            
teaching of Scripture                                                           
so scripture says something you cannot                                          
go by that a                                                                    



you also need to see how has the church                                         
that is the Catholic Church the one that                                        
holds the keys the one that has the                                             
Vicar of Christ within it's it's                                                
governance at the head of the government                                        
you have to see what they said about it                                         
so you mark you can't just go read the                                          
Bible and interpret it it doesn't matter                                        
if what you're you know you take a                                              
literal grammatical interpretation of                                           
the scripture you cannot do that no no                                          
no no you are just the laity you have to                                        
bow down and kiss the feet of the priest                                        
in order that he can tell you what the                                          
Church believes therefore what you                                              
little minion are supposed to believe                                           
and if he wants he can give you the body                                        
in the blood of Jesus Christ                                                    
now obviously I have presented it there                                         
with some degree of disdain because I                                           
think it's a disdainful doctrine that                                           
the Catholics hold that scripture                                               
Scripture is aligned with tradition it                                          
all goes back again to hey we're the                                            
kingdom we have the keys therefore we                                           
interpret the Bible for you and you take                                        
our interpretation not anybody else's                                           
interpretation and these things                                                 
completely tie in together so there                                             
believe in the teachings of the church                                          
hold the same level as as as the                                                
scripture self now let me also say that                                         
that is something in reformed theology                                          
those churches of the Protestant                                                
Reformation and even even Baptist                                               
churches that have been duped into this                                         
reformed theology thing they are very                                           
close to that position of traditional                                           
also if you go to someone who is                                                
reformed namely a college student then                                          
what you will find is you begin to say                                          
wait but this scripture says and they'll                                        
say oh yes but the Westminster                                                  
Confession says oh yes but Calvin said                                          
oh yes but Luther said so this is not a                                         
problem that is exclusive to Catholics                                          
but again                                                                       
Catholics just do it better than the                                            
Reformation now those are three                                                 
doctrinal problems let me give then one                                         
practical problem and again it's related                                        
it's an outgrowth of what we have talked                                        
about but the practical problem is that                                         
among Catholics there really is no                                              
knowledge of the scripture very seldom                                          
do you find a Catholic who can tell you                                         
what's in the Bible who can explain                                             
what's in the Bible and the reason is                                           
their theological system says we go to a                                        
church that says you trust us we'll take                                        
care of you you just trust us we'll get                                         
you into heaven you listen to us                                                



there's no knee we're the ones that are                                         
the keeper of the keys and the keeper of                                        
the kingdom this is why the Catholics                                           
have such a strong differentiation                                              
between the clergy and the laity and I                                          
think it's a very unfortunate                                                   
differentiation and of course they get a                                        
lot of that from taking the Old                                                 
Testament mixing it into the New                                                
Testament and stirring all that up                                              
together and having Catholic soup but                                           
with within the Catholic Church of                                              
course you go you know there there's                                            
some titles I don't know titles on let's                                        
go for the word titles titles that are                                          
used let's say in Christian churches you                                        
might have wouldn't be terribly uncommon                                        
for someone to come up and speak to me                                          
as brother brother Randy never in a                                             
Catholic Church would that happen                                               
perhaps a fellow layman and a deacon                                            
someone on laity level but if they are                                          
in the priesthood they are not brother                                          
they are father well you're not supposed                                        
to call anyone father the scripture says                                        
ah but they're Christ they stand in the                                         
representation of Christ and so you can                                         
do this now this cut this is the idea                                           
then that comes that says I am                                                  
but a little child I come unto the                                              
father he is the one that is separated                                          
from me he is high and lifted up I can                                          
tell when I walk down the road that this                                        
man is not one of us he has a collar on                                         
that separates him and distinguishes him                                        
he's he's a level above that is I just                                          
trust him I hit him he'll tell me what                                          
to do he'll get me in I'll just follow                                          
blindly and that unfortunately is what                                          
has happened in the Catholic Church mark                                        
excellent to hear from you I appreciate                                         
that those of you just joining us                                               
whether you are on Facebook or YouTube                                          
or Randy white ministries I'd like to                                           
have you here today on this Monday of                                           
ask the theologian and as I already                                             
mentioned at the beginning of the                                               
program we got Vacation Bible School                                            
happening here in Taos New Mexico and we                                        
are delighted to have some children here                                        
that in in small groups we are teaching                                         
them the things of the word going on                                            
this morning that's why I'm talking a                                           
little soft too                                                                 
because there's literally nothing                                               
between me and them except a piece of                                           
cardboard so delighted that that is                                             
happening here this week okay let's see                                         
what your questions are today and let's                                         
see we've got since Scott who how did I                                         
get you Scott in East Texas what an                                             
offense for a guy who lives in the hill                                         



country of Texas those of you who are                                           
not Texans that's like a whole other                                            
country the hill country versus those                                           
Pineywoods as they call them not from                                           
the piney woods                                                                 
he's from me oak covered hills of Texas                                         
Scott good to see you here today and                                            
tripping over into woke Marxism and is                                          
not willing to insist on law and order                                          
in our cities do you have an opinion on                                         
the length of the birth pangs these are                                         
the beginning of Sorrows these the                                              
beginning of birth pangs Jesus from                                             
Matthew chapter 24 and let's go first of                                        
all to the the assumption of the                                                
question and that is us is really just                                          
sort of tripping over itself falling                                            
headlong into Marxism I would agree with                                        
that not willing to insist on law and                                           
order obviously that's marma I actually                                         
heard I don't know if sometime over the                                         
weekend I actually heard that it is in                                          
and of itself it is racist to talk about                                        
law and order and someone was telling                                           
President Trump that he should not say                                          
this is a country of law and order                                              
peacekeeping maybe this is a company of                                         
a country of peace all that okay but you                                        
cannot say law and order now assuming                                           
that that's actually the idea that's out                                        
there and it appears to be we have just                                         
as a country we are allowing the the                                            
major voice of the country to be quiet                                          
through the other room so maybe I can                                           
say this I think they're switching                                              
classes we've we've allowed the country                                         
to be led by utterly stupid idiots with                                         
no brain actually they have a brain that                                        
they they checked their brain with the                                          
Marxist at the door they said you think                                         
for us well we you know give us bread                                           
and circuses we're good it is the most                                          
idiotic position that the country has                                           
ever been in in my lifetime no but you                                          
could probably go back and find some                                            
other times I I was born in the 60s but                                         
I didn't live through the 60s but I did                                         
I'll get to your question here in a                                             
moment I want to talk a little bit you                                          
know in the 60s you had the hippies of                                          
course the hippies were                                                         
really anti-government I want to know                                           
some of you who are hippies now maybe                                           
you changed but here's what I noticed                                           
because I live in hip evil there were                                           
hippies in the 60s now they grow up and                                         
they're hippies in the in this new                                              
millennium and the hippies in the 60s                                           
were very anti-government independent                                           
the hippies of today those grown-up                                             
hippies now they they want to that they                                         
will put the ring in the nose and ask                                           



the government to hook on to it and pull                                        
pull pull                                                                       
please government take what's up with                                           
you old hippies if you're gonna if you                                          
started out a hippie end up a hippie and                                        
and what you what the old hippies have                                          
done the old hippies that live here in                                          
my hip evil they are just aligned with                                          
the government the the big deep state                                           
kind of government that you know                                                
government doctor foul she's got to take                                        
care of us what are we gonna do without                                         
doctor pouchy what are we gonna do                                              
without him guiding us every step of the                                        
way Almighty master and these are the                                           
people that rebelled against the                                                
government in the 60s cuckoo cuckoo                                             
gotta be I don't understand it now with                                         
that the the mass of society and the                                            
mass of society on the media maybe this                                         
is not true in real people and if we                                            
could have a a time in which we didn't                                          
if we could close down the media you                                            
know for 30 or 60 days what a difference                                        
it would make in our country                                                    
no more social media no more                                                    
Fox News CNN all the other blabbity                                             
blabbity blah birdies and get rid of                                            
that probably we would find who the real                                        
Americans are if they're not fed this                                           
garbage on a constant 24/7 basis now but                                        
with that you're right                                                          
woke max it Marxism they're just trippin                                        
headlong into woke Marxism and                                                  
especially in the cities of course no                                           
law and order and all that kind of stuff                                        
now what's the length of                                                        
birth pangs Wars rumors of wars this is                                         
just a minute now                                                               
I happen to think that and I take a                                             
little bit of a unique for you on this                                          
but I happen to think that all of that                                          
beginning of birth pangs actually takes                                         
place after the rapture so we're not                                            
even in the beginnings of birth pangs                                           
but let me say I think the baby has been                                        
conceived I think that that is in the                                           
process and whether you how you how you                                         
would divide all that chronology almost                                         
isn't gonna make too much difference on                                         
this issue                                                                      
how long can things last as they are I                                          
think that again I'll take a little bit                                         
different view from prophecy preachers I                                        
I                                                                               
I expect the the Lord to come any time                                          
the rapture to come any time and I pray                                         
for it even so come quickly Lord Jesus                                          
but with that I think the world has been                                        
through some of these cycles before and                                         
it could actually cycle again you know                                          
the cycle in which you have chaos in the                                        



world and you that you you end up in                                            
anarchy and what happens next every time                                        
after anarchy dictatorship and with                                             
dictatorship then eventually somebody                                           
always it may take 70 years but somebody                                        
always will rise up and the people will                                         
eventually rise up and they will destroy                                        
the dictatorship and there could be a an                                        
entire new cycle that comes and so we                                           
may be 100 200 300 years off so I am                                            
always a little bit hesitant to say                                             
these have to be the last days these are                                        
the last days because you've got one                                            
generation or 40 years or 70 years or                                           
1967 or you know all the various things                                         
that are given I'm pretty hesitant to go                                        
with that so I think the baby's been                                            
conceived I don't I would put                                                   
the birth pangs after the rapture of                                            
Jesus Christ that is all to say friend I                                        
don't think we have any clue whether or                                         
not we're going to be raptured in our                                           
lifetime                                                                        
I hope that we are I pray that we are                                           
but we probably ought to get ready for                                          
the fall of the United States of America                                        
honestly and we probably ought to begin                                         
to make some contingency plans honestly                                         
I don't know what those contingency                                             
plans are I've been trying to figure it                                         
out I thought Laura and New Zealand                                             
might give us all the place in the                                              
backyard I don't know what the plan is                                          
but but I think that I would not be                                             
surprised if we're not on the last days                                         
of the United States of America which is                                        
maybe why we don't read any us prophecy                                         
in in books of eschatology thank you                                            
Scott in the hill country of Texas and                                          
let's see Tabasco                                                               
that's a good name Tabasco seven is that                                        
Tabasco sauce has got the number on the                                         
bottom of the bottom of the bottle I'm                                          
trying to remember higher the number the                                        
worse your day no I don't remember if                                           
that's it but Tabasco if I'm not                                                
mistaken do you believe that the Spirit                                         
indwells us today correct yes I do                                              
I'm not as convinced as some to know                                            
exactly what that means we are in Christ                                        
and Christ is in us Christ in you the                                           
hope of glory Christ is in us through                                           
the spirit we are sealed in the spirit                                          
so spiritually we are as safe as the                                            
hundred and forty-four thousand will be                                         
physically because they are sealed with                                         
the sign of God physically on their                                             
foreheads                                                                       
we are sealed with the spirit and thus                                          
safe in him I do think that there is an                                         
understanding and empowerment a an                                              
encouragement blessing                                                          



goes with all that I also think that the                                        
evangelical industrial complex has sold                                         
a lot of books on the indwelling of the                                         
Holy Spirit that mix up a lot of things                                         
namely kingdom things that have to do                                           
with the sign gifts that have made a                                            
confusion of what the indwelling of the                                         
Holy Spirit means I think that we owe it                                        
to ourselves at some point to do a                                              
little more study to see exactly what                                           
the Bible actually teaches about the                                            
Holy Spirit and I just happen to have                                           
this book right here that I have looked                                         
into recently I haven't even finished                                           
the book it is by Bollinger word studies                                        
on the Holy Spirit's got a foreword by                                          
Warren where's me now you know the                                              
reason I say that is because the reason                                         
I mentioned Warren where he's be he's                                           
very well respected among                                                       
dispensationalists among evangelicals                                           
even and sometimes when Randy White says                                        
hey you got to read this Bollinger book                                         
Oh see that he didn't even like his                                             
mother and so I always like to say bull                                         
inches book forwarded by Warren where's                                         
be to say it's okay to mention his name                                         
Warren where's me wrote a foreword to                                           
the book now Warren where's B he wrote                                          
that in September of 1979 you notice how                                        
I back up to see that because my $2.00                                          
dispensation on publishing glasses are                                          
not on my face but Bullinger died in I                                          
don't know 1913 or something like that                                          
obviously they didn't know each other                                           
but weird B was very familiar with the                                          
works of Bollinger now back to the to                                           
the issue I think that the evangelical                                          
industrial complex has written a lot of                                         
stuff that doesn't actually align with                                          
what the scripture says one thing I like                                        
about this book is that all it does is                                          
take every use of the word pneuma and                                           
looks at that word in its context and                                           
Bollinger gives a little commentary                                             
there on that context as you can see                                            
there's                                                                         
a lot of nuuma in there it's not not a                                          
large print book and so if we really                                            
went through and saw what the Bible                                             
taught about the Spirit I think that                                            
would cause us I don't have my question                                         
the assumptions bug today I thought I                                           
did that would cause us to put aside a                                          
lot of the evangelical of concepts of                                           
what it means to be in dwell with the                                           
Holy Spirit but yes I do believe that we                                        
are indwelt with the Holy Spirit                                                
aha Linda Linda Linda in Lexington happy                                        
birthday to you a day late and a dollar                                         
short and the question is when can we                                           
have another late night insomniac we                                            



need a serious discussion on the                                                
Nephilim you are absolutely right I've                                          
got to get one of those on I we have                                            
some summer missionaries here we've been                                        
hosting in our house we've got Vacation                                         
Bible School been working feverishly on                                         
and several other projects and so my my                                         
the insomniac of me when I been let me                                          
add one other thing sleep with the                                              
windows open and here in New Mexico I                                           
don't know where it is where you live                                           
but here in New Mexico it starts getting                                        
lied about 5:15 in the morning and the                                          
birds all the birds there they sound                                            
beautiful I wish they'd do it at 7:30                                           
man do they sing as soon as that Sun                                            
comes up Oh glorious day I heard one                                            
just this morning singing that and then                                         
sometimes the Coyotes go at it and                                              
sometimes the elk and all that kind of                                          
and they wake me up early and then I get                                        
up and I do stuff and then by insomniac                                         
time I'm going to sleep but I'll tell                                           
you what I'm gonna try I'm tonight                                              
tonight in tomorrow night keep your eye                                         
open we're gonna see what's gonna happen                                        
we gotta we got to get back to one of                                           
those so we can talk about the Nephilim                                         
Pastor Rick at the people                                                       
public up California what is the                                                
Scriptures approach to the issue of                                             
slavery or forced servitude especially                                          
in the Old Testament well in the Old                                            
Testament for the most part I think the                                         
Hebrews probably were the slaves weren't                                        
they at least the early part of the Old                                         
Testament the the law had a place for                                           
slavery and forced servitude I think                                            
it's rather difficult for us to                                                 
completely understand exactly what this                                         
is because I am not really sure that                                            
within the Old Testament what is called                                         
the slave may have very well been and                                           
typically been other than the Hebrews in                                        
slavery in Egypt even though                                                    
what was it senator Kaine thinks we                                             
invented we the Americans invented                                              
slavery that's because he's never read a                                        
book but I think that the slavery within                                        
Israel anyway and that's about all we                                           
read about because that's what the Old                                          
Testament is about the slavery that we                                          
read about in Israel is actually a                                              
person enslaving themselves now not so                                          
much in the New Testament I'm talking                                           
about the Old Testament here in the Old                                         
Testament that which is in the law a                                            
person might enslave themselves now why                                         
would you enslave yourself                                                      
well you might do it and in fact two                                            
people somewhat do it today here's how                                          
they do it and I say this kind of                                               



facetiously because I have the deepest                                          
respect for the military but when you go                                        
when you enlist in the military you                                             
enslave yourself to the military for a                                          
certain period of years and you have                                            
pledged I am yours I will go where you                                          
go                                                                              
your people will be my people and your                                          
God will                                                                        
my god and there is that enforced                                               
slavery that a person voluntarily does                                          
and those of you out there who either                                           
have done it or are thinking about doing                                        
it or are doing it right now I say God                                          
bless you now you made a wise and a                                             
logical decision for whatever reason but                                        
in many cases a person might say join                                           
the military to say you know what I'd                                           
like to get some education I can't                                              
afford it I would I'm I'm struggling                                            
paying the bills and if I go into the                                           
military they would put food on the                                             
table they would give me you know some                                          
money for spending money they would give                                        
me a place to live all that kind of                                             
stuff yeah I'm gonna I'm gonna do this                                          
I'm going to enslave myself to the                                              
military now in the same way in the old                                         
testament days of course you had those                                          
who enslaved themselves to another                                              
individual and they did it really for                                           
the same person so you get into the New                                         
Testament and it's a bondservant if you                                         
will now I think that whatever whether                                          
it's the Old Testament of the New                                               
Testament                                                                       
I'm not completely sure that we totally                                         
understand the slavery of that day and                                          
maybe the slavery of modern of the                                              
modern day for example the slavery that                                         
takes place in the Islamic world today                                          
is very different from the slavery that                                         
was in the Bible and the slavery that                                           
was in the Bible is never as I recall                                           
condemned but it was always to be                                               
treated with respect there there was                                            
never a case in which a slave was not to                                        
be treated as a human and part of the                                           
same race human race they were to be                                            
treated with great respect so I'm not                                           
sure let me let me speculate a little                                           
bit it could be nothing with speculation                                        
I think that if the Bible were written                                          
in 1960s America it would have been                                             
written against                                                                 
the Democratic Party who were the                                               
slaveholders the there was no                                                   
slaveholders in the 1960s in the 1860s                                          
in the 1960s would have been against the                                        
Democratic Party as well which were the                                         
KKK members you know like Senator Robert                                        
Byrd and Nancy Pelosi's father and                                              



things like that so I think that the                                            
treatment of another human as less than                                         
human                                                                           
that's the issue that we can get out in                                         
the Bible I'm not sure that we have an                                          
equivalent system in our society nor                                            
have we for several hundred years of the                                        
kind of slavery that you have in the                                            
Bible so just because it's the same word                                        
does not mean it's the same remember if                                         
I had my other mug here things that are                                         
similar are not the same the similarity                                         
is they're called slaves but I'm just                                           
not sure that that's true in the                                                
scripture there may be an expert out                                            
there on that I'd love to hear from them                                        
if there is and if I have miss misspoke                                         
from Arizona my son asked me why they                                           
did not rush the guards at the                                                  
concentration camps this is a very                                              
interesting question and I think some                                           
people obviously have studied it to a                                           
great degree psychologically and you                                            
could get some studies on all of that                                           
but it does tell us about how easy it is                                        
to manipulate the masses I think I may                                          
be wrong here I think that in Mass you                                          
can so bring fear upon a group of people                                        
fear that they are going to die that                                            
even though the Nazi masters are leading                                        
them one by one to death                                                        
the masses still think maybe I'm the one                                        
that can escape maybe if I'm nice to                                            
them                                                                            
maybe if I bow down kiss their shoes                                            
maybe if we cooperate fully                                                     
then it won't happen to us it's you know                                        
that old deal of beating your head up                                           
against a brick wall so so that probably                                        
has something to do if it is this utter                                         
fear of dying and to to to to storm the                                         
guards at the concentration camps which                                         
I think just about any concentration                                            
camp could have done that means somebody                                        
is going to die not that somebody might                                         
die but if we do this somebody is going                                         
to die                                                                          
remember on 9/11 the the people on the                                          
Pennsylvania plane I believe it was you                                         
know let's roll they decided we're gonna                                        
storm these or rush against these a                                             
captain on any plane that's ever been                                           
hijacked that could happen the hijackers                                        
are always outnumbered but somebody is                                          
going to die so if we sit here                                                  
obediently maybe maybe maybe we'll make                                         
it out of this I think there's something                                        
in the human psyche and we've kind of                                           
been trained this way you know they they                                        
tell us I please don't take this as                                             
advice because I don't know if it's good                                        
advice but they tell us you know if                                             



someone comes up and they want your                                             
wallet                                                                          
give them your wallet they come up and                                          
they want your car give me your car you                                         
know a car is a little thing for a life                                         
and what if society societally so Saab                                          
what if everybody what if everybody had                                         
the attitude you can have my dollar bill                                        
that I got in my wallet over my dead                                            
body you come for this car I'm going to                                         
make sure that you dread the day you                                            
came for this car now again what if                                             
everybody had that view if one person                                           
has that view muscle wins and sometimes                                         
muscles in the form of a gun but if                                             
everybody has that view my hunch is                                             
they're not very many car                                                       
jackings and where you find that view                                           
more often I think there's not as much                                          
crime that takes place so all that to                                           
say you know if I am really going to                                            
fight a guy over my wallet then the                                             
truth is I might get hurt if I give him                                         
my wallet                                                                       
then I might not get hurt and I'd rather                                        
maybe not get hurt I think I think we've                                        
seen this all through the whole                                                 
coronavirus stuff                                                               
why didn't we why didn't we storm the                                           
guards as a society oh we might get sick                                        
so I think that's an issue now I think                                          
there's another part of it as well                                              
and that is that they were lied to so                                           
much and this again tells us about                                              
groupthink that it is really fairly easy                                        
to lie to a group of people saying we're                                        
here to help you remember Ronald Reagan                                         
the most fearful words of the human                                             
language are I'm from the government and                                        
I'm here to help and that's what they                                           
were telling these Jews oh it's not safe                                        
for you to be here we need to take you                                          
to a safe place and oh yes yes we want                                          
to be it's nuts not safe here in this                                           
ghetto that you built and put here put                                          
me here took me from my business took me                                        
from my family took me from my freedoms                                         
took me from the freedoms even of the                                           
Constitution that were given even in                                            
those countries that you did that but                                           
yes I'm going to get right on this train                                        
and I'm going to go along because you                                           
now now I trust you                                                             
oh no no no I don't know if I can that                                          
show you do I have sound from this                                              
computer or not Nathan we maybe don't                                           
think so I'm not sure I have it anyway                                          
but                                                                             
I reminded my granddaughter yesterday                                           
never trust the government and I'll put                                         
it up on Facebook sometime here see so                                          
why didn't they rush the guards of the                                          



concentration camps because they might                                          
die if they did so I think that's the                                           
answer they might die Paul the Apostle                                          
was one that got over this Paul the                                             
Apostle was one that said you know I've                                         
learned to be content in all things                                             
whatsoever they are so if they stoned me                                        
and leave me for dead at Derby I think I                                        
just get up and go right back in that is                                        
bravery good for him we need more like                                          
it good for Michael speaking as an ex                                           
hippie when I came to Christ he gave me                                         
a brain and I woke to common sense                                              
amen amen                                                                       
you know there there were quite a few                                           
hippies that did come to Jesus Christ                                           
and you know the Jesus Movement and all                                         
of that and some even became great                                              
servants of Jesus Christ and was a                                              
blessing through all of that appreciate                                         
it okay coming from Nathan do you think                                         
that as as as L from the non Biblical                                           
Book of Enoch could be a historical                                             
reference to one of the beasts that come                                        
out of there you fray T's you preached                                          
about yesterday interesting                                                     
you know I need to it has been it's been                                        
too long since I've read through the                                            
Book of Enoch so I'm gonna go back and                                          
check that I think that the Book of                                             
Enoch and maybe we could talk about this                                        
on our insomniac program as well because                                        
that ties in with the Nephilim but Enoch                                        
the Book of Enoch anyway                                                        
as you know it is quoted in the book of                                         
Jude it's a very ancient book the Jewish                                        
people rejected it as Scripture as they                                         
did for say first and second Maccabees                                          
so they they themselves did not hold it                                         
as one of the Oracles of God that we're                                         
trusted with speaking from the Jewish                                           
perspective but that's not to say that                                          
the Jewish people themselves said it was                                        
untrue or that it was not to be read and                                        
ask some questions about so we just                                             
question the assumptions about what we                                          
read in there but I need to go back and                                         
check that because honestly it's just                                           
been too long since I have got the                                              
details of it but Enoch gives some very                                         
interesting detail both on the flood                                            
Noah's day and then the ultimate flood                                          
if you will and that is the flood of                                            
judgment and put all those together I                                           
think that Enoch actually shed some                                             
light on Scripture again I take take the                                        
Book of Enoch like you do a commentary                                          
for example and you should question the                                         
assumptions on every commentary do that                                         
with the Book of Enoch and it can help                                          
you so I am Nathan going to come back                                           
into that and look at a suzelle from the                                        



Book of Enoch to see if he could be a                                           
reference of the Beast coming out of the                                        
Euphrates now                                                                   
Enoch of course lived prior to the flood                                        
living prior to the flood the Euphrates                                         
would have been even in the source that                                         
it is that it was at the Garden of Eden                                         
presumably and Enoch walked with God                                            
Enoch prophesied we know that the                                               
scripture tells us the New Testament                                            
says Enoch prophesied okay what all did                                         
he prophesy I think he prophesied the                                           
flood certainly and even in the naming                                          
of his son grandson that was Lama that                                          
named the son Methuselah after him it                                           
comes                                                                           
but there's there is some possibility                                           
there so I'm gonna dig into that should                                         
have done that before yesterday where                                           
were you when I was studying for that                                           
let's see this is a                                                             
a comment I'm just gonna go ahead and                                           
read it's kind of a long comment and I'm                                        
always sometimes I get in trouble when I                                        
start reading comments that I haven't                                           
read in advance but this one comes from                                         
Keith in Pennsylvania good grief                                                
headline Michael Jackson's daughter to                                          
prote ray portray Jesus as a lesbian                                            
woman in a new controversial film why                                           
would there be any controversy about                                            
Michael Jackson playing Jesus as a                                              
lesbian woman I guess the good news of                                          
that is that there's still some                                                 
controversy let's see Jackson                                                   
the daughter who is bisexual in real                                            
life will be playing Jesus who is being                                         
portrayed as a lesbian who indulges in                                          
carnality with another woman Yi online                                          
stated that that habit follows a party                                          
girl with a Jesus fetish who gets mixed                                         
up in a violent drug deal and finds a                                           
possible way out of masquerading as a                                           
nun                                                                             
Jackson's physical portrayal of Jesus                                           
also features a nose ring I don't know                                          
how to say that's toss toss old waves is                                        
that it obviously I don't have them and                                         
a traditional robe you know this is one                                         
thing let's let's speak to the                                                  
evangelicals here for just a moment the                                         
evangelicals said we don't need to take                                         
the Bible literally Augustine                                                   
the Catholics the Calvinists all wind it                                        
we don't need to take the Bible                                                 
literally the evangelicals adopted that                                         
we don't need to take the Bible                                                 
literally this is this portrays this                                            
that I remember Jefferson Bethke a few                                          
years ago he's one of the spoken-word                                           
artists that means people who say dumb                                          
things and he was at Liberty University                                         



and I made a little post about it and it                                        
because Jefferson Bethke was saying he                                          
was talking about Genesis 1 and 2 it's                                          
not about how there's a creation and                                            
what kind of silly person would think                                           
that it's a poetic view of how to                                               
worship God and here they sound you know                                        
like it's coming from the heart or the                                          
gut or their kidney stone and as they're                                        
saying it and therefore you know it's                                           
really                                                                          
and it must be there must be something                                          
to it well the truth is will you take                                           
Jefferson Bethke just totally                                                   
demolishing the creation story now when                                         
you take that as your hermeneutic that                                          
is your rules of interpretation when you                                        
take that as your rules of                                                      
interpretation from day one it's no                                             
surprise that you don't when you get to                                         
Jesus you can make an a lesbian woman if                                        
you want to it doesn't matter that he                                           
was a boy who was circumcised on the                                            
eighth day that's that's that's you know                                        
just a symbol of something I mean                                               
there's nothing literal anymore in the                                          
scripture and so you can come up with                                           
these utterly foolish satanic despicable                                        
presentations of Christ and the the                                             
church for the most part doesn't really                                         
even rise up against it in fact you know                                        
probably someone will make a Bible Bible                                        
study out of this where you can gather                                          
together and talk about what's what                                             
insights into the Christ do you get from                                        
this movie and just all the ridiculous                                          
crazy things that are on there thanks                                           
for that comment that I went in and read                                        
our friend Jen T in Finland in mark                                             
chapter 5 why did the demons ask Jesus                                          
to send them into the pigs why not                                              
somewhere else and why did Jesus grant                                          
their wish why why why you know why                                             
questions are some of the most difficult                                        
questions of course that there are and                                          
here we have let's say let's begin with                                         
verse 8 he said unto him come out of the                                        
man that one clean spirit he asked                                              
what's thy name they answered my name is                                        
legion for we are many and he besought                                          
him as much that he would not send them                                         
away out of the country so there's one                                          
of the reasons why is they didn't want                                          
and I'm gonna see what exact word for                                           
country so the the the it's kind of the                                         
word for a district a region you know                                           
the hill country in Texas the hill                                              
country is not a country but it's                                               
different from the Pineywoods                                                   
which is a whole different place okay                                           
they don't want to leave that region why                                        
maybe because that's the only region                                            



that demons are allowed to work I'm                                             
convinced demons are on a leash that                                            
demon activity in terms of possession                                           
like this is not a common thing it's not                                        
something that has always taken place in                                        
different parts of the world I don't                                            
think it takes place today by the way                                           
so here they don't want to leave out of                                         
that country because that country has                                           
been opened up now for them to actually                                         
do something                                                                    
maybe they got to go back to prison or                                          
something I'm speculating a little bit                                          
but they don't want don't want to go out                                        
of that country verse 10 now there was                                          
nigh unto the mountains a great herd of                                         
swine feeding this is sometimes used to                                         
say this is Gentile territory because                                           
there was a great herd of swine feeding                                         
maybe maybe not several things we could                                         
get into there could have been wild                                             
swine but it doesn't look like it                                               
because there are caretakers for the                                            
swine in other places but whatever maybe                                        
it is Gentiles there's this herd of                                             
swine                                                                           
and the devil's besought him saying send                                        
us into the swine that we may enter them                                        
now why the pigs why why not somewhere                                          
else why did Jesus grant their wish I                                           
think it does have something to do with                                         
the fact that they wanted to continue to                                        
be active                                                                       
and this was a very unique window of                                            
activity and they didn't want to be sent                                        
out of the country they knew that he was                                        
not going to grant a request to go into                                         
another man or to go into the sheep for                                         
example if they were sheep their sheep                                          
would be used for sacrifice so maybe                                            
they are negotiating and saying this is                                         
the best that we are going to get Jesus                                         
the Jew is not going to have a problem                                          
with demon-possessed pigs or deviled ham                                        
as we call it and so so he's gonna let                                          
us do it now why did Jesus grant their                                          
wish I think one of the things that says                                        
about demon possession or demon activity                                        
even is that they can only do what they                                         
are allowed to do I think we saw that                                           
yesterday in our sermon on Revelation                                           
chapter 9 where even those four angels                                          
that are bound on the river Euphrates                                           
until the word comes to let them do                                             
their work they can't do their work so                                          
they're recognized that Jesus is in                                             
charge of the swine why does he let them                                        
why doesn't he just say no out of here                                          
probably this is pure speculation                                               
probably because there is a let's call                                          
it dispensation that's too strong of a                                          
word but he is living in a dispensation                                         



of spiritual warfare and he knows Jesus                                         
knows that the rule of the day the                                              
economy is active demon work and so he                                          
cannot send them out of the country                                             
because of the house rules the economy                                          
ax and with those house rules the best                                          
that he can do and they know that the                                           
best that he can do is to send them into                                        
the swine now that would be nothing but                                         
a hypothesis what should you do with a                                          
hypothesis you should test it you should                                        
see if you can build any kind of                                                
evidence for that                                                               
I'm not saying that necessarily you                                             
could but I there's a hypothesis and and                                        
if you discover something in that                                               
hypothesis that says now it didn't have                                         
anything to do with the administration                                          
of that day or the rules of that day the                                        
house rules of that day it had something                                        
to do with something else or whatever                                           
then then you've got your own hypothesis                                        
and we should test that out as well and                                         
if one fails the test of Scripture let's                                        
dump it but if not let's let's consider                                         
it and I I wish I knew more of the                                              
answer to that question there I                                                 
appreciate that                                                                 
let's see a question from Manuel came in                                        
in advance Luke 16 22 and 23 can this                                           
mean that at the moment when one dies                                           
believers or non-believers they know                                            
right away where they go as soon as they                                        
take their last breath now before we get                                        
to that scripture let me let me give a                                          
little bit of a barrier to the question                                         
I I think that Jesus Romans 15 8 Jesus                                          
was a minister of the circumcision                                              
confirming the promises to the fathers                                          
the circumcision that is the Jews and                                           
the father's the patriarchs didn't have                                         
any kind of a die and go to heaven kind                                         
of covenant they had a die go to Sheol                                          
and wait kind of covenant so when you                                           
say does Luke 16 does that mean that                                            
when one dies today they know right away                                        
whether they're going I haven't read the                                        
passage yet and so I may change my mind                                         
in just a moment but I think that to                                            
apply anything from the Gospel of Luke                                          
to what happens to a believer today is                                          
right for error you you're very possibly                                        
going to read one dispensation into the                                         
next dispensation where there's no                                              
carry-over now there may be end up being                                        
a carryover on this and so let's check                                          
that out Luke 16 verse 22 and 23 and see                                        
if my my thoughts come to fruition here                                         
or if I have egg on the face Luke 16                                            
says it came to pass that the beggar                                            
died and was carried by the Angels into                                         
Abraham's bosom and the rich man died                                           



also and was buried and in hell that's a                                        
different word than what we think of us                                         
held today by the way it means in the in                                        
the grave in hell he lifted up his eyes                                         
being in torment and seeth Abraham afar                                         
off and Lazarus in his bosom now that                                           
tells us that as Jesus was ministering                                          
to the circumcision those who died in                                           
that day knew immediately they were in a                                        
conscious intermediate state an                                                 
intermediate state because there's the                                          
ultimate state that's going to come                                             
after the judgment but they're not in                                           
sole sleep as Bullinger teaches I                                               
disagree with him on that they're not in                                        
sole sleep they do know of their                                                
existence and they know where they are                                          
so here's one that is in Abraham's bosom                                        
and the rich man now the rich man even                                          
tells us more the rich man is in Hell in                                        
darkness in torment we know that he's in                                        
conscious torment already we also know                                          
that he knows what's going on on earth                                          
because he prays that someone would come                                        
and speak to his five brothers here                                             
remember so he has not lost his can we                                          
say personality that is the person whom                                         
he is a person who feels pain a person                                          
who has five brothers who knows about he                                        
doesn't have you know eight brothers and                                        
four brothers got five brothers and he                                          
knows what it is that's going to take                                           
for them to recognize and understand I                                          
don't think this is a parable I think                                           
this is a very real story and Jesus is                                          
telling telling the truth on this so                                            
with all of that we know that in that                                           
day they died anew now can we carry that                                        
over I don't think so                                                           
but can we build an argument that says a                                        
person today does know immediately where                                        
they are going to be I think that first                                         
of all let's say well we know that in                                           
Jesus's day an individual did know                                              
immediately they knew where they were                                           
going to be so I can't carry that over                                          
but can I find anything that prohibits                                          
it                                                                              
that is prohibits the idea of a every                                           
conscious immediately conscious state                                           
immediately after death I can't find                                            
anything that prohibits that or that                                            
says no it used to exist but now it                                             
doesn't exist I think if if a person                                            
died in the Old Testament or even in the                                        
days of Jesus and they were immediately                                         
conscious of their presence why would                                           
that not be something that occurs today                                         
so then I would begin to look and say                                           
conscious of their very existence any                                           
evidence for this dispensation probably                                         
the only one I think heaven it would be                                         



worth looking at Treasury Scripture                                             
knowledge and see if you can follow this                                        
through with some references but of                                             
course Jesus excuse me Paul says to be                                          
absent from the body is to be present                                           
with the Lord he's speaking about the                                           
believer in the Pauline age of the grace                                        
gospel and so that would I think speak                                          
even even more to it so you could use                                           
this I think to build the case I've                                             
danced through that a little bit but you                                        
could you could use it to build the case                                        
that since the fall of of since the                                             
first death that would be able since the                                        
first death there was a conscious                                               
existence I would take this passage to                                          
build the case for a conscious existence                                        
immediately after death and then I would                                        
look back through and try to build more                                         
now if I could build a good                                                     
to say ladies and gentlemen of the jury                                         
look at all these times that I can tell                                         
you that when somebody died in previous                                         
dispensations they were consciously                                             
somewhere with their personality then I                                         
would say what prohibits me from having                                         
that today and if they consciously                                              
existed                                                                         
what prohibits me from saying that if I                                         
die right now I am going to consciously                                         
exist I would say there's nothing that                                          
prohibits that and then I would try to                                          
say now here's the evidence that                                                
actually supports that that would be my                                         
thought process on that thank you                                               
Manny I appreciate that in San Antonio                                          
and let's see here Linda says did oh                                            
speaking of the pigs here did maybe                                             
Jesus grant their wish because he knew                                          
they were going to go into the water                                            
I've heard demons that are afraid of war                                        
afraid of water because of the flood                                            
interesting I so here's here's what an                                          
obviously speculation but it would                                              
involve this can we go into the pigs                                            
Jesus is thinking ah they want to go                                            
into pigs I know what'll happen when                                            
they go into the pigs the pigs are gonna                                        
go shoot down into the water they don't                                         
want to go into the water yeah you can                                          
go into the pigs so perhaps there is                                            
embedded in there an ultimate                                                   
destruction of those demons if they can                                         
be destroyed in that way or or at least                                         
a victory on Jesus's part that they're                                          
going to end up where they don't want to                                        
end up that probably theologically                                              
theologically in texture                                                        
I don't know that you could build the                                           
case but if I were writing a novel I                                            
would put as much effort into giving                                            
that some biblical support as I could                                           



and present that as a novel idea and I                                          
think you could get there too to give                                           
that as a as a speculation very good                                            
point I appreciate your insight into                                            
that and let me say to you that we do by                                        
the way still have this book on sale                                            
ever reforming I think today's the last                                         
day better go get that click that right                                         
there you save 30% on ever reforming                                            
$13.95 by dr. Andy woods good book you                                          
can check that out dispensation on                                              
publishing dot-com or Andy white                                                
ministries got a RG got all of our stuff                                        
on there including the retreat the Holy                                         
Land trip would love to hear from you on                                        
either of those things and once again                                           
thank you for praying for our Vacation                                          
Bible School here today at the Taos                                             
First Baptist Church in Taos New Mexico                                         
where we are ministering to a good                                              
number little children in small groups                                          
and trying to keep them all healthy and                                         
safe and here in something of the Word                                          
of God and I'm glad by the way there's a                                        
lot of parents several parents told me                                          
this todays I'm so glad you're doing                                            
this something for the children finally                                         
thank you thank you thank you                                                   
so you'd be praying for us this week and                                        
so far this week we don't have our                                              
annual protester but last year he didn't                                        
show up on Monday either will well I'll                                         
keep it secret                                                                  
just between me and you maybe he won't                                          
come you being prayer for us as we carry                                        
all that out thank you very much let's                                          
see I suppose I better before I go just                                         
check over here okay I got I got our                                            
Facebook people all taken care of as                                            
well been a blessing to have you                                                
tomorrow we'll be back here as the                                              
theologian 10:00 a.m. mountain time                                             
check tonight YouTube about 9:45 let's                                          
see if maybe we've got some insomnia                                            
going on and have a good time with all                                          
that you're a blessing and I appreciate                                         
you've been with                                                                
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


